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In accordance with the Jessica Lunsford Act, we cannot relay telephone messages to students regarding a change to their afternoon dismissal  

procedures.  If the regular method of leaving school needs to be changed, parents must send a signed note to be given to the teacher.  

Only a written statement from the parent/guardian can be accepted as valid instructions.  

Mission:  All Children can learn.   Vision:  College and Career Readiness  

Maggie Rassel  
Principal  

Challenger 7 Elementary School  
6135 Rena Avenue  

Cocoa, FL 32927  
321.636.5801 

Tami Lanterman  
Assistant Principal  

 

 

Monday, January 16 

¶ NO SCHOOL - Holiday 

 

Tuesday, January 17 

¶ 5th Grade field trip-Planetarium 

¶ SAC Meeting, 4pm Media Center 

 

Wednesday, January 18 

¶ Early dismissal; 1:15pm 

 

Thursday, January 19 

¶ Awards Ceremony; Grades K-6 at 

1:30pm in the courtyard 

 

Tuesday, January 24 

¶ Math Academy Grades PreK-6; 5:30-

7pm 

 

Wednesday, January 25 

¶ Early dismissal; 1:15pm 

 

Thursday, January 26 

¶ Yearbook, Individual, Make-up Pic-

tures and Club pictures 

 

Friday, January 27 

¶ Spelling Bee 

¶ Parent Night Out; 5:30-7:30pm 

 

Tuesday, January 31 

¶ 3rd Grade field trip-King Center 

 

Monday, February 1 

¶ Early dismissal; 1:15pm 

¶ Dominoôs Pizza Night 

 

Tuesday, February 2 

¶ Parent/Teacher Conferences (by ap-
pointment); PreK-6 from 5-7pm 

 

We are looking forward to our 3rd Math Academy on Tuesday, January 24th at 6pm (dinner will be 

served at 5:30pm).  Look for more information coming home soon!   

Our School Improvement Plan is available to you on our schools homepage.  There is also a copy available 

for you to review in the Title 1 Binder, located in the Front Office.  If you would like a copy, please email 

Jessica Olds at olds.jessica@brevardschools.org, or Denise Gillich at gillich.denise@brevardschools.org.    

The Brevard School District Parent Involvement Plan is available for you to review on the district Title 1 page.   

The Media Center Computer Lab, room 116 and the  

Computer Lab, room 607 will be open each morning for 

any students in PreK-6th to work on Istation Reading and/

Math from 7:30-7:50 AM from Tuesday, January 17, 

2017 to Friday, March 31, 2017. If students wish to eat 

breakfast they should go to the cafeteria prior to coming to the computer lab.   

Children who are transported and picked up to school by car must be dropped off and 

picked up in the front car loop at the North side of the building. Parents are NOT permit-

ted to drop off or pick up students in the front car loop.  This front car loop is for Day Care 

vehicles only. This is for safety and security reasons.  Parents should not be using the front 

parking lot for drop off and pickup of students. 

Starting Tuesday, January 17, 2017 no child will be permitted to be checked out the last 

thirty minutes (2:00 PM-2:30 PM regular day/12:45 PM-1:15 PM early release day) ex-

cept for emergency purposes.  This will eliminate interruptions to the classroom during the 

final instruction for the day. 

Also Tuesday, January 17, 2017 any parent/guardian who picks their child up prior to dis-

missal (1:15 2:30 PM regular day/1:15 early release day) will be required to sign in at the 

office using their driverôs license and then the parent/guardian will walk to their childôs 

classroom with a dismissal slip to give the classroom/activity teacher prior to dismissing 

the child.  This will eliminate interruptions in the classroom. 

Please do not leave bikes on campus overnight and/or over the 

weekend.  For added security, students should have a lock their 

bike and lock them in the bike rack each day. 

Dear Challenger 7 Families,  

I love taking this time to reflect upon the wonders of the New 

Year.  Watching your children flourish with the guidance of the 

fantastic teachers at Challenger 7 is a true blessing.  While visiting 

classrooms, I witness children who are engaged and excited about 

their learning. I am very proud of the children and teachers at 

Challenger 7, and I look forward to more great things in 2017. As we look ahead to the 

month of January, there are many exciting activities happening at Challenger 7.  Some of 

these activities include: 

¶ Report Cards were sent home on January 12 

¶ Martin Luther King Jr. Holiday - No School - January 16 

¶ Math Academy - January 24, 5:30-7pm   

 

I hope that you and your family have a wonderful 2017  

filled with good health and blessings. 
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 Just a friendly reminder to dress your child warm on chilly days.  We still go outside if the weather isnôt too frigid 

so itôs important to have a jacket, sweatshirt, etc.  Also remember to send your child with proper footwear on PE 

days and always bring a water bottle.  Thanks for all you do! 

Welcome back! We are still working hard and learning many new things.  In math, will be starting division facts (in 

preparation for long division) next week.  Many students still do not know their multiplication facts and this is hin-

dering their learning.  Please help them study their facts each night.  FSA Writing is coming up quickly at the end of 

February.  We are working hard to perfect our writings before then.  Donôt forget that using MyON and I-station 

(for both reading and math) can improve your childôs skills.  Also, the 4th grade classes are having a Spell-A-Thon on January 

27th to raise money for an exciting and educational trip to St. Augustine in May. The goal is for them to raise $50.00 per 

child.  If you would like to support us with a donation or a pledge, please let us know.   

 

The next newsletter will be published on Friday, February 3,  2017 

If you have any questions about any item in this newsletter, please contact the school at 321-636-5801. 

Welcome back! We canôt believe the school year is already halfway over! We are going to be beginning a very excit-

ing study on polar animals over the next few weeks! We will be reading a lot of informational texts and working on 

comprehension as well as doing some fun science experiments! Be sure to ask your child what they are learning 

about polar animals. We begin our chicken pox reading program this week as well. Be sure that your child is reading 

75 minutes a week, 15 minutes each night, and turning in a chicken pox sheet each week. It is very difficult to catch up if your 

child falls behind, so please turn in one chicken pox sheet each week. In math, we are starting to learn the make a 10 to add 

strategy. This is a very difficult strategy for a lot of children to use. When working on math homework with your child be sure 

to help them with this strategy and have them explain how they are solving the problems. It would be extremely beneficial to 

come to our next Math Academy on January 24th. We will be giving away more items that can help with math at home, as well 

as giving important information about what your child is learning. We hope to see you there! 

Happy New Year! Welcome back! We have hit the ground running this week.  This month will be busy as we dig 

deep into our standards.  In Reading we will be focusing on identifying the authorôs purpose in a text, as well as the 

main idea.  In math, we will be studying place value to 1,000, as well as continuing our practice with addition and 

subtraction without regrouping.  In Science we are finishing up our weather unit and beginning our unit on rocks and 

soil.  Finally, in Social Studies, we are completing our studies of why and how immigrants came to America, and beginning a 

unit on Civil Rights leaders. Itôs going to be a busy month! 

As we enter the next nine weeks, we will continue to work on our skills for reading comprehension (authorôs pur-

pose, sequencing, cause and effect, etc.).  In math, we are moving forward with geometry and fractions.  Please con-

tinue to have your child work nightly on their multiplication facts 0-12.  Third grade has a field trip on Tuesday,  

January 31st , to the King Center to see a performance for Science called Beakmanôs World.  If you have not sent in 

your $15, please do so as soon as possible.  If you wish to chaperone this trip, please let your childôs teacher know and  make 

sure your volunteer paperwork is up to date. Also, we will be ordering grade level t-shirts for $5.  As always, please check your 

childôs planner nightly for homework and important information.   

In social studies, we will be reviewing the early settlements and moving right along into the 13 original colonies. 

This unit will lead us into The American Revolution.  In language arts, students will continue to practice writing in-

formational and opinion essays regarding social studies and reading topics. In math, we will be finishing up multi-

plying and dividing decimals. Please make sure your child is logging into their khanacademy.com account 2-3 times 

weekly for leveled practice. Our science focus continues to be on Earth science.  We are currently learning about weather and 

factors that affect the Earth.  In reading, our classes are getting ready to start a unit on the Challenger 7 disaster that occurred 

on January 28, 1986. We will be reading the speech given by Ronald Reagan the evening of the accident and responding to a 

prompt about the speech.  Please make sure your student continues to read for our 40-Book Challenge.  They should have read 

at least 20 books by this time  

Welcome back from winter break! Our theme this week was seasons of the year and penguins. Next week our theme 

is snowmen. Keep studying those very important sight words. Students need to know 41 at the end of the third quarter  

to be considered on grade level. Yellow information cards went home to be updated. Please make sure those get re-

turned to school.  

In social studies, students are learning about Ancient Egypt and Greece.  We also are continuing to work on building 

our skills in using maps, atlases, globes, and other reference materials through Daily Geography.  In reading, students 

are currently working on theme and the importance of an authorôs word choice.  In an effort to reinforce weekly vo-

cabulary words we are introducing various interactive games this month.  This week, the students had a great time 

playing Word Charades to practice the weekly vocabulary words.  In math, students are studying about the standards connected 

to the commutative and associative property and their use in generating equivalent expressions.  Our focus during this grading 

period is going to be on simplifying and renaming algebraic expressions using the definitions of the four operations and various 

properties.  In science, we will be studying weathering and erosion this month and how these shape and form our landforms on 

Earth. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please be sure to compete the YELLOW information card 

and return it to the classroom teacher no later than January 

20th!  We want to be sure that we have updated information 

cards available on all students.  Thank you for taking the time to 

complete this card. 

NO STUDENTS SHOULD BE ON CAMPUS BEFORE 7:20am, 

unless they are  in patrols, strings, chorus, or C7 daycare.  This is for 

the safety of your child.  This has been an on-going problem.  There 

is no proper supervision until 7:20am - when free breakfast for all 

students begins.  We have noticed that there a lot students on campus 

as early as 7am.  Parents please do not send your children to school by themselves this 

early.  Normal hours of school are from 8am-2:30pm and 1:15pm on early release 

Wednesdays. Students need to be picked up from school promptly at dismissal. 

December:  Responsible 

STARR STUDENT 

Celebration Date:  12/21/2016 

KINDERGARTEN  

Boyer Christine David 

Hanneman Christian Brown 

Steele Addyson King 

Streichert Isabellah Wright 

FIRST 

Coons Camryn Mulligan 

Fike Brooke Cathon 

Hadley Kaelee Lewis 

Wright Reid Schaeffer 

SECOND 

Boston Oliver Richins 

Norman Andrew Walker 

Webb Samantha Lore 

THIRD 

Benton Matthew Shortell 

Gooden Kira Hart 

Lent Alyss Wagurak 

Walker Angela Allen 

FOURTH 

Heyman Breanna Sutherland 

Houghtaling Alexis Michell 

Stellfox Leilani Amaro 

Wicker Rosaleena Finneman 

FIFTH 

Bearden Charity Mugge 

Fricks Sarah Luhman 

Johnson Kylie Masson 

SIXTH 

Bissett Tiana Davis 

Kingfield Bryan Davis 

Mugge Breanna Anderson 

Poole Destiny Herrera 

Wise Madison Schnabel 

If you have any questions about any item in this newsletter, please contact the school at 321-636-5801. 

We will have another Parent Night Out scheduled on Friday  

January 27th, from 5:30-7:30pm.  Donôt miss this opportunity to 

have a quiet evening out, plus your kids will have fun too! This is a 

great way to support our Odyssey of the Mind program here at 

school!  Hope to see you there! 

 

The 2016-2017 yearbooks are coming!  Itôs time 

to pre-order your copy today. You can purchase your yearbook for 

the discounted price of  $19 - until March 31, 2017.  The price 

will increase after March so order early. Last year we SOLD OUT!!  

Pre-order forms have been sent home.  Forms are also available in 

the front office. We only accept CASH payments.  You can also pre-order your yearbook 

online using a credit card at www.community.pictavo.com.  Choose ñshop your schoolò 

and enter the state, city, and school name.  (Please note that all online orders are subject to 

an added service fee from Pictavo.)  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact 

Heidi Lorenzi at 636-5801, ext. 1004.   

Attention Sixth Grade Parents:  Be on the lookout for information about the recognition 

ads to honor and praise your graduating sixth grader!  Information will be forthcoming 

soon.   Space is limited and will be taken in the order received.  The ads will cost $10. 

Parents please help us remind our students of the following directives.  As directed in our 

Brevard Public School handbook,  no hats, sunglasses (unless prescribed by a physician), and the 

hood (of a hoodie sweatshirt) are to be worn while inside school buildings.    We are also ask-

ing that no toys be brought to school from home, unless it is from a teacher incentive/reward that 

the child has earned.  Our classrooms are filled with items to keep us busy and lost or broken toys 

result in very sad feelings! 

Attention all roving photographers:  In an effort to 

make the 2016-2017 yearbook a success, we have incorpo-

rated a feature to help you get involved and upload pictures 

to be considered for the yearbook.  Please consider joining 

our Pictavo Community.  Pictavo Community is a secure online portal 

 for students, teachers, parents, and grandparents.  You can join online at http://

community.pictavo.com/ or you can download the Pictavo Community mobile app thru 

the Apple Store or on Google Play.  You will need to create an account and choose our 

school.  Once set up properly, you can begin to upload pictures you want considered for 

the yearbook.  Weôre especially looking for candid shots of the first day of school, field 

trips, class parties, etc.  If you would like to make other arrangements for sharing any pic-

tures you would like to have considered, please contact Heidi Lorenzi at ext. 1004 or by 

email to lorenzi.heidi@brevardschools.org 

If youôre interested learning more about the Jackson Middle 

Schoolôs Cambridge program please keep the following dates in 

mind.  The district Choice Programs/Educational Program Oppor-

tunity window will be open on January 16, 2017 through March 10, 

2017.  AJMS Cambridge Parent Night:  Thursday, Feb 2 from 6

-7 P.M. at Jackson Middle.   The application is available online at the district website.  Use 

the following link to apply:  www.EIC.brevardschools.org.  Please be sure and read ALL of the information before applying 

to the program.  Please contact D. Drye at 321-269-1812, ext. 5301 or email drye.deborah@brevardschools.org  if you have 

any questions.  

http://community.pictavo.com/
http://community.pictavo.com/
http://community.pictavo.com/
http://www.edline.net/pages/Brevard_County_Schools/Departments/Departments__A-J/School_of_Choice_new/
mailto:drye.deborah@brevardschools.org



